

Published monthly for the Faculty and Staff of Christopher Newport University January 1996/Volume III/Number 8

The name, *The Chronicle*, creates confusion with other publications, so the Office of University Relations has decided to solicit input from the CNU community in order to rename this in-house newsletter and better reflect the spirit of CNU. Please submit any ideas you have for the name change by February 1, 1996 to Kathy Edwards, Office of University Relations. Thank you for your assistance.



President Trible Appoints Enrollment Management Task Force

President Paul Trible has appointed an Enrollment Management Task Force, chaired by Dean of Students Dr. Robert Spicer. The Task Force has been charged with reviewing all elements on campus that affect the retention of students and will then recommend a course of action.

The task force consists of: Phyllis T. Bagley, University Registrar; Drumont Bowman, Director of Admissions; William Brauer, Executive Vice President; Evan Davies, Director of Institutional Research; Sidney Dugas, Director of Financial Aid; Katherine Edwards, Assistant to the President for University Relations; Douglas Gallaer, Director of Career and Counseling Services; Sheila Greenlee, Associate Professor of Psychology; Marie Hawley, Director of Student Life; Cynthia Perry, Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President for Planning & Budget; and Jouett Powell, Provost.

Please give your cooperation and support to the Task Force as they embark on this very important endeavor.

Please send all information for *The Chronicle* to the Office of University Relations by the first and third week of every month.

Welcome Aboard!

Stevalynn Adams Graphic Artist

Jacquelyn W. Eley
Food Operations Assistant
Dining Services

Judy L.Herndon
Office Services Assistant
One Card Office

Beverley D. Mueller Executive Assistant to the President

> Christie A. Pheasant Secretary Senior Nursing

FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITES

Dr. Marshall Booker, professor of economics and finance and director of CNU's Bureau of Economic Research, spoke to the Peninsula Ad Club on January 3. Dr. Booker delivered his annual economic forecast.

Dr. Christina Ramirez-Smith, assistant professor of education and leisure studies, was featured recently on WAVY TV-10 on "Ways to Work with Attention Deficit Hyperactive Children." Dr. Ramirez-Smith also presented the paper "Leadership in a Changing Environment" at the Quality of Life Marketing Conference in Williamsburg last month.

Dr. Michelle Vachris, assistant professor of economics and finance, traveled to Moscow December 11-22 to advise the Russian Federation on the development of export and import price indices. Dr. Vachris previously worked at the Bureau of Labor Statistics producing such indices for the U.S. The mission to Moscow was part of the technical assistance program of the International Monetary Fund.

HOM Fan

HOMECOMING 1996

February 7-10

Family & Friends Weekend

Captain's Voyage
"Sailing into the Future:
35 Years and Growing"

More details coming up in the February *Chronicle*.





Featuring CNU Ensembles: Chamber Singers, Voices of Unity and Symphonic Band.

February 11

Gaines Theatre, 4 p.m. Concert open to the public at no charge.

College of Science & Technology Illustrated Lecture Series

Speaker

Dr. Roger Mann, College of William & Mary, Virginia Institute of Marine Science

Topic

"Biology at the Interface: The Question of the Introduction of Non-Native Species in the Chesapeake Bay"

Friday, February 9, 4 p.m., Gosnold 101
Reception with refreshments to follow lecture in the
Foyer of the Art Gallery

Dr. Mann, one of the foremost experts on oysters in this country, will describe the potential limited introduction in a controlled experiment, recently approved by the Virginia Marine Resources Commission, of non-native oysters into the Chesapeake Bay.

UPCOMING EVENTS

- Jan. 17- Warm Welcome, sponsored by ACT One Cocoa and Cookies Campus Center Lounge, 11:30 - 1 p.m.
- Jan. 27- Flute Fair Laura Baefsky, *director* Gaines Theatre, 4 p.m.
- Jan. 21- Friends of Music Scholarship Recital
 An Afternoon Musicale With Women of
 Note: Mary Matthews, soprano and
 Bonny Miller, pianist
 Gaines Theatre, 3 p.m.
 Admission \$5. All donations to go to
 music scholarship fund.
- Jan. 27- Captains Basketball (H) Methodist College Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 2 p.m.

Lady Captains Basketball (H) Methodist College Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 4 p.m.

Jan. 28- Captains Basketball (H)
Greensboro College
Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 2 p.m.

Lady Captains Basketball (H) Greensboro College Ratcliffe Gymnasium, 4 p.m.

Feb. 3 - Nancy A. Ramseur Memorial Concert Angela Hewitt, *Pianist* Gaines Theatre, 8:15 p.m. Admission: \$10; Students & Senior Citizens: \$5. Call CNU's ARTS LINE, 594-7552 for more information.



